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BARTON UPON HUMBER TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES OF ENVIRONMENTAL REGENERATION COMMITTEE MEETING held on MONDAY 15 NOVEMBER 2010 at 7.30pm in THE ASSEMBLY ROOMS, QUEEN STREET, BARTON
Present Councillor Mrs J Oxley (Chairman)

Councillors T Chant, Mrs A Clark, F Coulsey, M Osgerby, J Oxley, P Shearer, Mrs M Sidell and Mrs W Witter.  Co-opted Mr M D’Alessandro, Mr J French, and Mr D Witter.  
Also present  Councillor K Vickers, Ms S Richards (Town Clerk) & Mrs C Clark (Deputy Town Clerk). 

276.
Apologies for Absence
Councillors K Letts (illness), J Pullen (work commitments) & A Todd.  Mr A Robinson (Civic Society), Mr A Long (Barton Neighbourhood Services Manager) 
277.
Declarations of Interest

Barton Chamber of Trade - Councillor K Vickers (Prejudicial Interest)
278.
Parish Path Partnership Matters 
In answer to a question Members were advised the work in Westfield Road underpass would be undertaken early December.  Inadequate lighting of the underpass was also discussed and it was agreed this should be raised at the next meeting of the NAT Group.
A lack of disabled access through a gate along the Humber Bank path at Pebbly Beach was raised.  It was agreed to check ownership of the gate with North Lincolnshire Council public rights of way officer and notify them of this problem.

Resolved that:-

(i) Inadequate lighting of the Westfield Road underpass to be raised by town council representatives at the next meeting of the NAT Group;

(ii) The office to contact North Lincolnshire Council public rights of way officer and owners of the gate on the Humber Bank path regarding disabled access.

279.
Minutes of Meeting 16 August 2010
It was noted that minutes of this meeting had been approved as a correct record, for action as necessary, at a meeting of the Town Council held on the 1 September 2010.


280.
Matters Arising
(a)  Public Seat in Memory of Councillor Appleyard (Min Ref:- 152/54)
Members were advised the new seat in memory of Councillor Appleyard at the bottom of Bowmandale would be fitted by the end of November.

(b) Public conveniences in Barton (Min Ref:- 150(a)/52)
Members were advised that a letter was still to be sent to North Lincolnshire Council advising the alternative arrangements for public conveniences at the Interchange were not adequate.
(c) Bulb Planting Sites 2010 (Min Ref:- 150(c)/52)
Members were advised of a successful planting session of crocus bulbs, with volunteers from the Town Council, Civic Society, Lions Club, Rotary Club and Carlton Education.  Thanks were extended to all volunteers and the contractor, Mr A Robinson.  More crocus bulbs were required for next year on the sites planted this year to make an impact.  It was agreed to ask if other groups taking part in the planting were able to join the town council in funding for 2011.
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Resolved:-  that all the above groups to be asked if they are able to contribute towards funding bulbs in 2011.
(d) Advertising Signs (Min Ref:- 150(d)/53)
North Lincolnshire Council had removed advertising signs at the top of Ferriby Road, unfortunately after two weeks signs started to reappear.
Resolved that a further letter should be sent to North Lincolnshire Council on this issue.
281.
Friends of The Beck Group proposal (Min Ref:-151/54 – ERC 16/08/10)

Members were advised work was to be carried out on 20 November 2010 on The Beck to remove diseased trees and waste.  The Friends of The Beck Group were hoping to open up the area, and would be pursuing grants for improvement work.  The town council congratulated the Group for their efforts and re-iterated their moral support to this work.
282.
Highlight speeding issues in the Town (Min Ref:- 160/56 – BTC 01/09/10)
Members were advised no further progress had been reported.  The 20’s Plenty signs have been put up on Forkedale, and Mr Schultz had been consulted by other groups nationally.  North Lincolnshire Council would be undertaking a speed review in the near future.  The town council is unable to hire a flashing speed reduction sign, unless it is to be put up in one of the top 150 problem roads in North Lincolnshire.


Councillor K Vickers left the meeting for discussion of the following agenda item:
283.
Watering Hanging Baskets supplied by Traders (Min Ref:-209(9)(ii)/74 – BTC 06/10/10)

Members discussed the watering of hanging baskets supplied by traders previously, which turned out to be problematic and expensive.  They asked how many baskets would require watering this time, which was currently not known.  The town council’s current contractor charges £1.05 per basket per watering; in 2010 each town council basket had required watering approximately 70 times.  It was agreed if the Chamber of Trade wanted the town council’s contractor to water traders hanging baskets they could be included in our watering schedule, but they would need to pay for this service themselves.
Resolved that Barton Chamber of Trade to be advised they are welcome to join in the town council’s hanging basket watering schedule and advised of the cost per basket per watering, but would need to pay for watering their own baskets.


Councillor K Vickers returned to the meeting.
284.
Review of Dog Control Orders (Min Ref:- 255(7)(iii)/88 – BTC 03/11/10)

The Chairman, Councillor Mrs J Oxley, highlighted the North Lincolnshire Council review process which could be found on their website www.northlincs.gov.uk/dco/azindex along with an interactive map on current areas covered by Dog Control Orders (DCO).  Members suggested signage should be put up on areas already covered by DCO’s and asked when Dog Control Wardens attend in Barton.  It was agreed to include contact details for people to report problems with dogs in DCO areas in the April 2011 issue of the Bartonian.  Members to inform the town council office of any further issues to report on the review.  Copies of the DCO leaflet will be available for members who do not have access to the internet from the town council office.

Resolved that any comments from members relating to the review should be passed to the town council office to be forwarded to North Lincolnshire Council before the deadline date on 24 January 2011.

-99-

Minutes of Environmental Regeneration Committee held on 15 November 2010, cont’d

285.
Items of Report from Co-opted Members
(a) Barton Civic Society

Members were advised the work on The Beck was progressing, also planting at St Peter’s Court had not been undertaken by North Lincolnshire Council, this to be investigated.
 (b)  Barton Rotary Club
Members were advised further bulb planting had been undertaken around trees in Baysgarth Park, which they would continue with in future years.  It was still hoped the sensory garden would be re-built by North Lincolnshire Council closer to the Leisure Centre.  In answer to a question Members were informed the area where the sensory garden and old tennis court was should be part of North Lincolnshire Council’s Playbuilder Scheme, which was all part of applying for Green Flag status for Baysgarth Park.

(c)  Barton Lions Club

Members were advised the benches on Horkstow Road and Brigg Road had been serviced, also they would be joining with the Friends of The Beck group to undertake removal work this month.  They are looking for a major project for next year, possibly with trees.  Members were also reminded the last of the Beautiful Barton funds had been spent on trees in Grange Avenue.
286.
Proposed Budget for 2011/2012
A statement showing expenditure 2010/2011 up to 15 November 2010 was presented in the meeting for items of expenditure to be considered by the Committee for submission to the Finance and General Purposes Committee Meeting to be held on Monday 17 January 2011.  In answer to a question regarding a public seat in Barton Cemetery, were advised to contact Mr Jack Startin at the Crematorium in Scunthorpe.
Resolved that:-
(i) the items of expenditure as listed below for 2011/2012 in the total sum of £15,630.00 be submitted to the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting to be held on the 17 January 2011 for consideration-

Repairs/Renewals




£  1,500.00
Siting






£     200.00

Stocking/watering




£  2,500.00

Street Name Plates




£    Nil
Bulb Planting





£     300.00
Bloom Competition – Judges Plaque


£    Nil

Trees (Civic Society)




£     100.00
Best Kept Gardens




£     250.00
Hanging Baskets




£     750.00
Hanging Baskets watering



£  1,750.00

Litter Bins





£      Nil
Remembrance Day Wreath



£       50.00

Notice Boards





£    Nil

Town Sign Flowerbeds



£    Nil

CPRE/Yorkshire/Britain/Bloom


£       30.00
Town Bus Grant




£  2,200.00 

St. Cleaning Materials (S137)



£    Nil

Planter covers





£    Nil

Graffiti cleaning/Vandalism



£     500.00
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Street Scene Maintenance



£    Nil

Emergency Contingency
£  1,000.00 
Community Planting




£  4,500.00








£15,630.00

(ii) Members agreed that earmarked reserves of £500 for litter bins and £500 for Emergency Contingency to be retained in 2011/2012 expenditure;
The meeting was closed by the Chairman, Councillor Mrs J Oxley at 8.55 p.m. 

……………………………… Chairman        1 December 2010

